
COVID19 MEETING 

April 24, 2020 at 9:15 am 

 

In attendance (via Zoom): Commissioners David DeVoy and Hunter Taylor, Debra Shackett, Shelley 

Richardson, Mike MacFadzen, Mike Moyer, Keith Gray, Lori Sharp, Jamie Ellsworth, Judy McGrath, 

Andrew Livernois 

 

County Administrator Shackett had nothing new to report. 

 

Nursing Home Administrator Richardson stated there are no pending tests.  The nursing home has 

received 450 cloth masks for residents.  They nursing home has hired 2 fulltime LNA’s and one per diem 

RN.   

 

Restorative Justice Director MacFadzen stated his department is status quo and they are continuing to 

contact clients by phone.   

 

Sheriff Moyer stated the department is getting business done just not as usual.  He stated he is working 

to get the Chiefs meeting moved up.   

 

Superintendent Gray stated he received a call from Director of Homeland Security looking for total 

number of employees.  He believes they are looking into a stipend for workers.  There are no pending 

tests for staff or inmates. 

 

Accounting Manager Sharp stated there is nothing new to report.  There was a discussion about the 

upcoming tax anticipation note request.  County Administrator Shackett has been emailing back and 

forth with Rep Sylvia regarding upcoming Delegation meeting and how it might look with social 

distancing.     

 

Register of Deeds McGrath stated it is business as usual. 

 

County Attorney Livernois stated everything is good in the department.  They are concerned about what 

is going to happen when the courts do open.   

 

Commissioner DeVoy stated that Rep Lang was appointed to committee that will be providing a 

recommendation to the Governor about opening the State.  County Attorney Livernois stated the 

meetings have started and are open to the public to listen.  The information can be found on the State 

website.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Jamie Ellsworth 

Administrative Assistant     


